
GOLDEN TOWNSHIP  
OCTOBER 29, 2018 
MINUTES 
 
The Special meeting of the Golden Township Board was called to order by the Trustee, Dick 
Walsworth at 1:00 pm in the Golden Township Hall, Mears MI. 
 
Board Members Present:  Connie Cargill, Dick Walsworth, Gary Beggs, and Rachel Iteen  
Absent:  Carl Fuehring 
Also present:  Kasey Mahony, Cadillac District Supervisor; Jody Johnston, Silver Lake State Park; 
Craig Mast, Oceana County Sherriff; Ryan Shiller, Undersheriff; Scott VanSingel, State 
Representative; Mark Timmer, Manager of Oceana County Road Commission; and 1 guest, Rob 
Draper. 
 
Jody Johnston and Craig Mast gave updates on this year’s progress.  The Township’s Parking 
Ordinance seemed to help eliminate the traffic lineups for the dunes.  Mark Timmer stated that 
a permit was drawn up for Fox Road and the DNR still needs to sign.  The permit will be for 5 
years and will be renewable.   
 
The County told Sherriff Mast that his budget would be reduced this next year.  Representative 
Scott VanSingel was able to acquire funds of $30,000 for an officer for the Golden Township 
Area last year and is working to secure funds for an officer in 2019 as well.  Sherriff Mast will 
get back with VanSingel on what he needs for this area.   
 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:15 pm. 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
 
Rachel Iteen 
Golden Township Clerk 


